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I am requesting that consideration be given to replace the remaining three (3) police 
motorcycle radios. The original radios were purchased in 2000 and after 14 years the 
wear is starting to show. It is extremely difficult to see the channel display which 
makes changing channels tricky. 

The use of portable radios has been tried in the mid 1990s with poor results. Once 
the motorcycle is underway, the radio cannot be heard due to the engine noise. A 
police motorcycle officer needs to use both hands and feet to operate the bike. The 
throttle and clutch are constantly being used while in motion. Having to reach for a 
portable radio greatly reduces the riders' efficiency during this time and would limit 
the channels a rider could use. The installation of a mounted radio with built in boom 
mike is a necessity. The boom mikes are currently used by GPD motor officers and 
permits the ability to never have to take their hands off the handlebars to operate the 
radio. 

We currently still use the motorcycles in Alachua County and travel outside the 
county several times a year using the state radio bands. I would request that we use 
$12,995.25 in Federal forfeiture funds for the purchase. 

\ 
Law enforcement radios are a permissible expense under USDOJ guidelines in the 
Guide to Equitable Sharing for State and Local Law enforcement Agencies on page 
17 at the below listed URL. 


